METROPOLITAN WASHINGTON COUNCIL OF GOVERNMENTS



Commuter Connections Subcommittee

MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday, September 14, 2004

CHAIR: Robin Briscoe, Tri-County Council for Southern Maryland VICE CHAIR: Sharon Affinito, Loudoun County STAFF CONTACT: Nicholas Ramfos (202) 962-3313

Item #1 Introductions

Ms. Briscoe began the meeting by introducing herself and affiliation and all who were in attendance did the same. Ms. Briscoe asked that everyone in attendance sign the attendance sheet. (*See attached attendance sheet*).

Item #2 Minutes of July 20, 2004

Ms. Briscoe proceeded with the review of the previous meeting minutes asking those in attendance if they had reviewed the minutes dated July 20, 2004 and if there were changes or additions. There were no changes to be made and the minutes were then approved by the Subcommittee.

Item #3 Announcement of New Vice Chair

Ms. Briscoe announced that Jane Taylor from WMATA will be the next Vice Chair of the Subcommittee. Ms Briscoe then asked for the approval of Ms. Taylor for Vice Chair and that motion was approved by the Subcommittee. The nominating committee consisted of Ronald Mitchell, Robin Briscoe, and Sharon Affinito.

Item #4 Change of Chairpersons

The Commuter Connections Subcommittee appointed a new Chairperson.

Sharon Affinito presented Ms. Briscoe with a plaque of appreciation for being the Commuter Connections chairperson for the past year. Ms. Affinito is now the new chairperson for the Subcommittee.

Item #5 TDM Evaluation Project Update

Nicholas Ramfos gave an update on the status of the 2004 State of the Commute survey draft Technical Report.

Mr. Nicholas Ramfos advised the Subcommittee to give him any edits that need to be made to the 2004 draft of the State of the Commute Technical report. The Subcommittee was asked to approve the 2004 GRH Applicant Survey report, and the 2004 Telecenter Utilization and Teleworker Travel Behavior Survey reports that were reviewed at the June and July Subcommittee meetings. Ms. Affinito asked if there was a motion to approve. The surveys were then approved by the Subcommittee. Mr. Ramfos stated that the reports would be distributed in final form to the TDM Evaluation Group and would also be posted on the Commuter Connections web site. Anyone interested in receiving a hard copy should contact Mr. Ramfos.

Item #6 Update of Transportation Emission Reduction Measures (TERMs) for the 2004 Constrained Long Range Plan (CLRP) and FY2005-2010 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP).

Mr. Daivamani Sivasailam briefed the Subcommittee on the effectiveness of the current and proposed TERMs including Commuter Connections TERMs for the 2004 CLRP and FY2005-2010 TIP.

Mr. Daivamani Sivasailam distributed a memo to the Subcommittee explaining that as a part of the conformity determination of the 2004 constrained long range plan (CLRP) and FY 2005-FY 2010 transportation improvement program (TIP), a parallel effort is underway to update the effectiveness of previously implemented emissions reduction measures, including the telework TERM, whose effectiveness changed due to definitional change, and analyze potential TERMs which could be adopted as emissions reduction measures if needed. In spite of the change, there was still significant positive growth in telecommuting between 2001 and 2004. The list of Potential TERMs is also discussed in Attachment C in the mailout packet.

Item #7 Commuter Connections Ridematching Web Migration Project Update

Mr. Giovanni Balsamo updated the Subcommittee on the status of the Commuter Connections ridematching software web migration project.

Mr. Balsamo explained that with the help of the IT contractor, New World Apps, Inc., the project team has completed a major portion of gathering business and operational requirements for the Migration Project. These requirements have been compiled into a Requirements Specification Document. In this document, there is an outline of the goals of the web migration project and the requirements for the new web-based CCRS/GRH software. Mr. Balsamo further explained that the goal behind this project is to integrate

the system into one, easy to use system, at one location. With the new system, all of the users would have access to GRH and CCRS records.

Item #8 Clean Air Partners Update

Jenifer Desimone briefed the Subcommittee on the status of this year's ozone season and gave an update on Clean Air Partners activities.

Ms. Desimone went through several handouts to explain what the Clean Air Partners plan to do in upcoming months. Ms. Desimone then went in to a discussion of the new contract with the Virginia Commonwealth University to do a membership survey. The goal of this survey is to gather information from participants regarding satisfaction with the organization. This is a web-based survey and emails are going to be sent out in October to all of the members of Clean Air Partners. In the email, there will be a link directing members to the survey. Initial results are scheduled to come out in the beginning of November. The final report is due to come out in December.

Ms. Desimone went on to discuss that Clean Air Partners is going to be hosting the annual awards on Thursday, November 4 from 11-1 pm at the University of Maryland University College at Adelphi. Nominations for this event are currently being accepted and Ms. Desimone said that if anyone wanted to nominate an organization's Air Quality Initiative's Program or member, to please do so by September 22.

Ms. Desimone explained that the ozone season is scheduled to end this upcoming Saturday. She distributed Air Quality index calendars to all of the Subcommittee members. The calendar focused on 1-hour ozone concentrations, 8-hour ozone concentrations and 24-hour pm concentration.

Item #9 SmarTrip Update

Dick Siskind from WMATA gave an update on the status of SmarTrip cards and the installation of SmarTrip fareboxes on transit buses.

Mr. Siskind said that by 2005, WMATA hopes to start putting SmarTrip on other commuter options such as the VRE, commuter trains, etc. Mr. Siskind also explained that it is possible to transfer from bus to bus and from bus to Metro using a SmarTrip card. WMATA is working towards getting SmarTrip on MTA and then they feel that other partners will follow that lead. Sharon Affinito asked if SmarTrip card sales have gone up since the buses now have SmarTrip fareboxes. Mr. Siskind explained that SmarTrip cards took off exponentially in June because they were no longer being accepted at Metro parking lots. Mr. Siskind said that SmarTrip cards have almost run out and that 17 SmarTrip vending machines have been installed at Metro parking lots and these are each selling about 1,700 SmarTrip cards a day. Owais Rafique asked if it is possible to add value at the SmarTrip vending machines and Mr. Siskind said that the card cost is ten

Meeting Minutes September 14, 2004 Page 4 of 5

dollars and five of that value is automatically put onto your card. Mr. Daivamani Sivasailam asked if one-time users can return their cards for value and Mr. Siskind said that they cannot.

Item #10 Regional TDM Marketing Update

Douglas Franklin gave an update on the upcoming regional TDM marketing campaign activities and the update of the Regional TDM Marketing Resource Guide and Strategic Marketing Plan.

Mr. Franklin also gave an update of the GRH direct mailer, saying that the self-mailers were 30% more expensive, but netted a 30% higher response rate. Mr. Franklin showed charts that explained that the people nearest to HOV lanes with families generated the highest response rate. The FY 2005 marketing campaign is going to consist of two new 60 second spots on the radio for mass marketing and two 60 second spots on the radio for GRH. Mr. Franklin briefly overviewed the broadcast budget costs for the Subcommittee and said the budget is \$300,000 for mass marketing and \$450,000 for GRH.

Item #11 Employer Outreach Update

Mark Hersey briefed the Subcommittee on the FY04 results from Employer Outreach conformity verification and updated the group on upcoming Employer Outreach activities.

Mr. Hersey briefly explained the results from the Employer Outreach conformity verification. Mr. Hersey stated that Employer Outreach has over 400 companies at level 3 or 4. There are also 2 jurisdictions that are almost at their goal. Prince William County has one company left and Frederick County has three companies left before obtaining a level 3 or 4 goal.

Mr. Hersey also announced that the upcoming Employer Outreach meeting will be held on October 19th at 10:00 am.

Item #12 FY06 Commuter Connections Work Program

Mr. Nicholas Ramfos gave an update on the preparation of the FY06 CCWP.

Mr. Ramfos gave a quick update on the preparation of the FY06 Commuter Connections Work program. A review of the program is planned and will possibly include a scope for a review panel to take a look at the overall program structure.

Item #13 FY04 Annual Report and Budget

Mr. Nicholas Ramfos distributed the FY04 Annual Progress Report along with the draft of the final budget summary.

Mr. Ramfos distributed the FY04 Annual Progress Report and the draft of the final budget summary. Mr. Ramfos explained that the progress report showed that we had a number of accomplishments in the previous fiscal year. Mr. Ramfos also pointed out that 95% of the allotted budget was spent.

Item #14 Other Business/Set Agenda for Next Meeting

This is an opportunity for Commuter Connections Subcommittee members to bring up other business and to request agenda items for the next meeting.

Sharon Affinito suggested that the Subcommittee let jurisdictions know when they are not running on schedule due to inclement weather.

Douglas Franklin announced that he is in the midst of forming the Employer Recognition Awards Group and would like volunteers. Mr. Franklin explained that members of this group would have to review collateral materials for the awards events, such as conference calls. Ms. Robin Briscoe from Maryland, Ms. Kate Konrad with Arlington Transportation Partners and Mr. Damon Harvey from DDOT volunteered.

There were no other business or agenda items requested. The meeting adjourned at 2:00 p.m.

The next regularly scheduled Commuter Connections Subcommittee meeting will be held on Tuesday, November 16, 2004 at 12 noon.

COMMUTER CONNECTIONS SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING SIGN-IN SHEET Tuesday, September 14th, 2004

Please place a ✓ beside your name, or add it using the space provided on the second to last page.

ጲ

Please cross out your e-mail if you **DO NOT** wish to receive information electronically.

- * Chair-Robin Briscoe
- ** Vice Chair-Sharon Affinito
- *** COG Staff Contact

NAME	ORGANIZATION	CONTACT #	E-MAIL
X Debra Adams	MD Transit Administration	410-767-8356	dadams@mdot.state.md.us
X Sharon Affinto**	Loudoun County Rideshare	703-771-5251	saffinit@loudoun.gov
Renea Bailey	U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission	301-415-2265	arb1@nrc.gov
Sue Bethke	LINK	703-318-9663	sbethke@cs.net
Robin Briscoe*	Tri-County Council for Southern Maryland	301-884-2144	rbriscoe@tccsmd.org
Shauna Brown	Alexandria Rideshare	703-838-3800	shauna.brown@ci.alexandria.va.us
Keith Bounds	MDOT	410-865-1305	kbounds@mdot.state.md.us
X Muriel Bowser	Montgomery County Government	301-565-5708	muriel.bowser@co.mo.mc.us
Toni Byrd	WMATA	202-962-2765	tbyrd@WMATA.com
X Linda Stewart-Byrd	MDOT	410-865-1308	Lstewart-byrd@mdot.state.md.us
Jack Carlile	Maryland Rideshare Corporation	301-384-2233	vpczar@aol.com
Randall Carroll	MD Department of Environment	410-537-3252	rcarroll@mde.state.md.us
Rick Clawson	DRPT	804-786-7858	rclawson@drpt.state.va.us
Lois DeMeester	Arlington Transportation Partners	703-247-9293	Idemeester@earthlink.net

NAME	ORGANIZATION	CONTACT#	E-MAIL
Victor I. Egu	P.G. Department of Public & Transpartners	301-883-3115	vegu@co.pg.md.us
Christina Gordon	Arlington Transportation Partners	703-247-9291	cgordon@transpartners.com
Bobbi Greenberg	Arlington County Commuter Services	703-228-4787	bgreenberg@co.arlington.va.us
Chris Hamilton	Arlington County Department of Public Works	703-228-3725	chamil@co.arlington.va.us
Fatimah Hasan	MD Department of Transportation/OPCP	410-865-1279	fhasan@mdot.state.md.us
Ken Jarocki	VPSI Inc.	703-329-4001	kjarocki@vpsiinc.com
Susan Klasmeier	Washington Area Bicyclist Association	202-628-2500	
X Kate Konrad	ATP	703-247-9294	kkonrad@transpartners.com
Michael Jones	General Services Administration	202-260-4155	mike.jones@gsa.gov
Laura Beth Maddox	Crystal City CSC	703-413-4289	
Ronald Mitchell	DC Department of Transportation	202-671-2231	ronald.mitchell@dc.gov
Jerry Morrison	VDOT – Richmond	804-225-3709	morrison_gl@vdot.state.va.us
Nancy Noonan	MD Transit Administration	410-767-3775	nnoonan@mdot.state.md.us
X Nancy Norris	Transit Services of Frederick County	301-631-3543	nnorris@fredco-md.net
X Valerie Pardo	VDOT-NOVA	703-383-2214	Valerie.pardo@virginiadot.org
Linda Provost	Montgomery County Commuter Services	301-565-5884	Linda.Provost@co.mo.md.us
Vonnie Reynolds	Northern Neck Rideshare/PDC	804-333-6683	vreynolds@nnpdc17.state.md.us
Charlene Robey	Virginia Department of Rail & Public Transportation	804-786-7968	crobey@drpt.state.va.us
Sarabeth Rodriguez	U.S. Census Bureau		sarabeth.rodriguez@census.gov
Rick Rybeck	District Department of Transportation	202-671-2325	Rick.rybeck@dc.gov

NAME	ORGANIZATION	CONTACT #	E-MAIL
Katie Sihler	Arlington Transportation Partners	703-247-9290	ksihler@transpartners.com
Howard Simons	MD Department of Transportation/OPCP	410-865-1296	hsimons@mdot.state.md.us
X Richard Siskind	Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority	202-962-2792	rsiskind@wmata.com
X Lynn Sivels	P.G. Department of Public Works & Transportation	301-883-5656	Itsivels@co.pg.md.us
Carol Smith	FCDOT	703-324-1204	Carol.smith@fairfaxcounty.gov
Chuck Steigerwald	PRTC	703-580-6130	csteigerwald@omniride.com
Lorraine Taylor	Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority	202-962-2768	Itaylor@wmata.com
Steven Taylor	U.S. Census Bureau		stephen.d.taylor@census.gov
Diana Utz	RADCO Rideshare	540-373-7665	dutz@radco.state.va.us
Damon	DDOT	202-671-2556	Damon.harvey@dc.gov
Kristin Haldeman	WAMATA	202-962-1848	KHALDEMAN@WAMATA.COM
Walter Daniel	FCDOT	703-324-1168	
Lisa Dumetz	FCDOT	703-324-1184	Lisa.dumetsz@fiarfaxcounty.gov
Daivamani Sivascilan	COA/TPB ????	202-962-3226	siva@??????

NAME	ORGANIZATION/AFFILIATION	CONTACT NUMBER
Nicholas Ramfos ***	COG/TPB	202-962-3313
X Christopher Arabia	COG/TPB	202-962-3385
X Danette Campbell	COG/TPB	202-962-3286
X Douglas Franklin	COG/TPB	202-962-3792
X Mark Hersey	COG/TPB	202-962-3383
Owais Rafique	COG/TPB	202-962-3330
X Giovanni Balsamo	COG/DTP	202-962-3285
Jen Desimone	COG/DEP	202-962-3360